
PRACTICE DIRECTION 
 

COURT OF QUEEN’S BENCH OF MANITOBA 
 
 

RE: ELECTRONIC FILING FOR JUDICIAL REVIEWS 
 
 
Effective Monday, January 23, 2017, in Winnipeg Centre only, any application to 
the Court of Queen’s Bench for judicial review shall be filed electronically.  Paper 
or manual applications will not be accepted.   
 
An E-Filing Technical Directions Bulletin can be found on the Court’s website.  It 
specifies the process and requirements for e-filing. 
 
For further clarity, the nature of judicial reviews subject to this Practice Direction 
will include those contemplated by Queen’s Bench Rule 68 and other appeals or 
reviews on record from administrative tribunals.  These would include, for 
example, review of labour arbitration awards and other appeals or reviews on 
record as contemplated in various statutes.  Questions respecting the scope of 
judicial review may be directed to Sandra Prairie, Registrar. 
 
 

Coming into effect 
 
This Practice Direction comes into effect immediately. 
 
 
ISSUED BY: 
 
 
 
       __ 
The Honourable Chief Justice Glenn D. Joyal 
Court of Queen’s Bench (Manitoba) 
 
DATE:  December 14, 2016 


